November 10, 2006

There was a GLRB meeting held on Sunday, April 9, 2006 at the Jameson Inn in South Bend, Indiana.  The meeting was called to order by Vice-chairperson, Bob Babcock at 10:20 a.m.  Those delegates attending:

John Peck and Donna Turner

Illinois

Cathy Carmack and Linda Martin
Indiana

Bob Babcock



Michigan

Howard Engle and Fred Smith

Ohio

Gary Callahan



Wisconsin

Guests: Shirley Engle, Ron Uber, and Jim Wilson

Cathy Carmack read the minutes of the October meeting.  John Peck made the motion that the minutes be accepted as read.  Donna Turner seconded the motion, and it was carried.  John Peck gave the treasurer’s report.  As of April 7 the treasury had a balance of $16,260.96.  John received $1500 from the regional account which will bring the balance to $17,760.96.  Gary Callahan made the motion to accept the treasurer’s report.  Cathy Carmack seconded the motion, and it was carried. 

OLD BUSINESS:  None brought up

NEW BUSINESS:

Chairperson Howard Engle gave national board report.  Among things discussed were:

· No national judges/coaches seminar

· Resumes for team coaches and managers for World Meet

· Show and Precision teams would compete at national contest

· Approved using proficiency tests to determine event eligibility

· Assessment fee increase from $2 to $4 for regional meet

· Speed has only one formula for seeding

· 3 new solo International dance events; compulsory + OD

· Premier divided into two; Silver and Gold

· Freestyle “B” events will not be allowed any 1½ toe or forward landing jumps beginning in 06-07 season  

State Reports:

Illinois:  Nothing new to report

Indiana:  Art had nothing new to report.  Speed skaters practicing with ice skaters at the Velodrome.

Michigan:  Art had nothing new to report.  Several speed meets were cancelled due to lack of entries.

Ohio:  Art league has 140 members.  It is well represented and operating in the black.  Ohio coaches are reorganizing.  Nothing new to report in speed.

Wisconsin:  Anyone wanting judging experience should contact Jim Turner who is hosting the next contest in Butler.  

The upcoming artistic regional contest was discussed.  

It was decided by this board that coaches of the 1st place skaters would be recognized after the official picture was taken.  

A gold medal test center will be conducted at the conclusion of this year’s regional contest.

John Peck made the motion that this body again give a regional T-shirt to each regional competitor.  The shirts would be purchased from Screen Printing Plus out of Indianapolis.  Bob Babcock seconded the motion, and it was carried by a unanimous vote.

John Peck made the motion that we stop giving the regional pins to competitors.  Fred Smith seconded the motion, and it was carried by a unanimous vote.

John Peck made the motion that artificial flowers be given to 1st place winners, with a maximum expense of $500.  Bob Babcock seconded the motion, and it was carried by a 6 – 1 vote.

Linda Martin made the motion that we increase the mileage on our regional expense form from 30 cents to 32 cents per mile to coincide with the national office.  Gary Callahan seconded the motion, and it was carried by a unanimous vote.

Cathy Carmack made the motion that we place entry fees for this year’s regional contest at $40 per event.  Bob Babcock seconded the motion, and it was carried by a unanimous vote.

John Peck made the motion that we purchase time for the official regional practice from the host operators at a cost of $75/hour for 7 hours (12-7 p.m.) on the Friday before the contest begins on Saturday morning.  Cathy Carmack seconded the motion, and it was carried by a unanimous vote.

The upcoming speed regional contest was discussed.  There is concern that there are not enough speed skaters to hold a qualifying contest.  There are only 18 clubs and 4 unattached skaters.  Fred Smith made the motion that this board give its permission for the host operator to schedule standard events on Saturday morning, skate the rink’s regular afternoon session, schedule JO events between the afternoon and evening sessions, and skate relays on Sunday morning.  Bob Babcock seconded the motion, and it was carried by a unanimous vote.  

Fred Smith made the motion that this board pay the host operator $500/day for spectator fees.  The operator would not charge any spectator fees to anyone coming into his building during the speed regional contest.  Bob Babcock seconded the motion, and it was carried by a unanimous vote.

Cathy Carmack was directed by this board to send bid forms to Butler and Watertown Wisconsin for the 2007 Speed Regional Contest.

Ron Uber presented a bid for the 2007 artistic regional for Skate Zone in Austintown, Ohio and Jim Wilson for Castle Skateland in Loveland, Ohio.  The 2007 Artistic Regional Contest will be held at Castle Skateland in Loveland, Ohio with Skate Zone as the alternate.

A coaches and judges seminar was discussed.  It is hoped that the Great Lakes Regional would host one for their area since there would be no national one this next year.  It is tentatively planned for 2 days, a weekend, sometime in October.  Several noted presenters have already committed.  It is planned for somewhere in northeastern Ohio, although the site has not been confirmed.  The plans are to charge $60/person at the door or $50 in advance.  

Bob Babcock made the motion that this body provide $3200 for seed money to organize the Great Lakes Regional Coaches and Judges Seminar.  Any profit from this seminar, after the $3200 is repaid to the Great Lakes Regional Board, will be put into a fund, administered to by the Great Lakes Regional Board, to provide for future seminars.  At least one Great Lakes Regional Board member will be appointed to serve on this seminar committee.  Cathy Carmack seconded the motion, and it was carried by a unanimous vote. 

Fred Smith has been named by this body as the GLRB  member to serve on the Great Lakes Regional Coaches and Judges Seminar committee.

There was no further business to bring up or discuss.  Fred Smith made the motion that the meeting by adjourned.  Gary Callahan seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:54 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Carmack;

Secretary GRLB

